





[bookmark: _GoBack]Ewen Scott,
D Spur,
Saughton House
Broomhouse Drive
Edinburgh 
EH11 3XD 

By email CAPMovingforward@scotland.gsi.gov.uk

12 December 2013
Dear Ewen, 
I refer to David Barnes’s letter dated 6 December, seeking views on the question of “Do you agree with the Scottish Government’s proposed use of Pillar-to-Pillar budget transfers under the 2014-2020 Common Agricultural Policy?”
I am aware that the Scottish Government is required to notify the European Commission of its proposals by the end of the year. However, given that the Scottish budget allocations have been known since 8 November, it is undesirable that this consultation is taking place at this time of year, with such a short deadline and with such a limited group of people. We believe that it should have been possible to notify all interested stakeholders earlier in the process that the Scottish Government was minded to change its views on the % of modulation to be applied.
The previous consultation exercise suggested holding the amount of modulation at 14%. Nourish supported the use of the full 15% permissible under European rules, or at least the maintenance of the current share. Consequently we disagree with the decision to reduce this figure to 9.5%. We also draw your attention to the fact that the vast majority of the respondents to the previous consultation were in favour of the maintenance or increase of Pillar 2 support. 
In saying this we are in no way suggesting the removal of direct support payments to farmers. We understand that the farming industry is under pressure and that many farms are struggling to survive financially. We are not suggesting that farmers do not require financial support. However, we are favour of targeting this support to those in greatest need and in favour of those purposes that can provide the greatest public benefit for public money.  As well as supporting small family farms, direct payments go to large estates and landowners many of whom receive considerable sums from the public purse. In general terms, we consider that large producers receive a disproportionately large share of Pillar 1 funds, while smaller operations receive a larger share of Pillar 2 funds. Therefore we see modulation and Pillar 2 funds as being a more effective way of supporting smaller and medium sized farming enterprises. Put simply, a small number of larger players stand to gain from reducing modulation while a large number of smaller players will be disadvantaged by this decision.
Moving more money to Pillar 2 projects also help to drive forward change. Many of the last decade’s CAP reforms have been about moving away from direct subsidies for production and towards delivering wider public good – for example environmental and rural development schemes. Reducing the level of support for Pillar 2 seems a backwards step and one that is at odds with the Scottish Government’s previously expressed support for maximizing these schemes.

Yours sincerely




Pete Ritchie
Executive Director
Nourish Scotland
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